


St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Wednesday 15th May 2024 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllr Mason, Cllr I Penny, Cllr S Penny, Cllr Trevennor, Cornwall Cllr Barry Jordan and the clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor were in attendance.

1. Welcome by the Chairman.  The Chairman Cllr Langley welcomed the attendees.

2. Apologies and minutes.  There were no apologies. The minutes of the previous Annual Parish Meeting and Annual Parish Council Meeting had been signed at the next meeting.

3. Reports to the Parish:
a) The Parish Council Chairman’s report. Cllr Langley reported that the bridge at Tresparrett which he had repaired temporarilyis now fully reinstalled.  Mr Roy Biscombe, who cut the grass last year, has agreed to take on the job this year, and Cllr Langley felt he had done an excellent job. He reported that there have been local inquiries about the possibility of a bus service running through Tresparrett, as local people who do not drive need this service. Cllr Jordan took note and promised to look into this. 
b) County Councillor. Cllr Jordan reported that CLUP are now functioning in full and have given several grants to local causes, including £103,000 to Camelford Leisure Centre and £94,000 to the Old Bank, where the current owner is refurbishing and doing structural repairs and has taken a 10-year lease, so this will be a useful facility for some time to come. He said Marshgate Shop will be getting their requested grant for the provision of a coffee shop at their premises.
He gave a brief report on Cornwall Council expenditure on items like school bussing for special needs children and planning issues. The geothermal project at Tregath is progressing and should be in operation next year.
The chairman thanked him.

4. Consideration of parish matters not requiring prior notice.  Nothing to report.

5. Chairman’s closing address and thanks. The Chairman thanked all the attendees. 



St Juliot Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council Annual Meeting held on Wednesday 15th May 2024 at Otterham & St Juliot Hall, Marshgate, following the Annual Parish Meeting at 7.30pm.

Present:  Chairman Cllr Langley, Cllr Mason, Cllr I Penny, Cllr S Penny and Cllr Trevennor, Cornwall Cllr Barry Jordan and the Clerk Mrs Wendy Trevennor were in attendance.

24/01        Apologies for absence/Declaration of interest.  There were no apologies and all members reported no changes in Declaration of Interests. 

24/02        Election of Chairman and Vice-Chairman.  Cllr S Penny proposed that Cllr Langley be re-elected as Chairman, seconded by Cllr Mason, which was then agreed nem con.  Cllr S Penny then proposed that Cllr Trevennor should be re-elected as Vice-Chairman, which was seconded by Cllr Langley and agreed.

24/03       Minutes of the last meeting.  The minutes of the last meeting held on 21st November 2023 were agreed and signed as a true record by the Chairman.
	Matters arising: Cllr Langley raised the question of speeding. Cllr Jordan reported that police officers had stopped 108 drivers in the Devon/Cornwall area on 8th May for offences including speeding (including two going over 97mph), use of phones while driving, not wearing seatbelts, driving under the influence and driving without due care. There were five deaths. There are plans to have Speedwatch in Marshgate again this year, at the lower end of the village.

24/04	Review of the Standing Orders. These had not changed, and were agreed and signed by the Chairman.
	GDPR: the Parish Council’s statement was agreed and signed by the Chairman.

24/05        Review of the Risk Assessment.  The Risk Assessment had had one item removed: the parish laptop, which had been returned in a wrecked and inoperative condition by the previous clerk, was removed from the schedule, as agreed at the 2023 Annual Parish Council meeting. The current clerk brings her own laptop to meetings, which is under her own domestic insurance.

24/06	Planning
PA24/03070. Storage shed at East Above Town, Beeny, for Mr Bayliss. The plans, map and elevations of the proposed building were considered, and councillors noted with approval that the building would include solar panels. It was felt that the heavy screening of the site by mature trees would considerably lessen its visual impact, and the councillors therefore returned the following comments:
No objections, but they felt consent should include the condition that the screening trees should not be removed during building or subsequently.

General matters relating to planning.  Nothing to report.

24/07       Finance.
a) Annual financial statement to 1st April 2024.  The clerk reported that the account is doing well, the account now being with Lloyds Bank. One cheque remains uncleared from last year. 
b) Adoption of the financial statement.  The members all received a copy of the spreadsheet, and agreed the statement, and the Chairman signed it.
c) Authorisation of payments due to date. The members agreed the following payments, which were issued as cheques: Chq no 008 for £200 to Otterham School PTA, chq no 010 for £200 for Tresparrett Methodist Church, chq no 011 for £200 to Otterham & St Juliot Hall, chq no 012 to the clerk for remuneration. The cheque (004) donated to St Juliot Church last year has not been cashed, and the members agreed that they should now send this amount with this year’s grant. Chq no 009 for £400 was therefore issued for the church.
School donation. Cllr Trevennor had contacted Lisa Ward, the PTA chairman, who reports that the PTA recently purchased a wooden playboat at around £5,000, but have a remaining “shopping list” of play equipment items and receive no funding apart from their own fundraising activities. As we have received another request from CIL for a report on the spending of the £495 we received from them, Cllr Trevennor will check with them as to whether this would be a valid way to spend this grant.
 
24/08       The defibrillator. A message had been received from a resident through the website earlier in the year to say the defibrillator had been accessed during an emegency and was found to be inoperative. After inquiries it was established the device is the responsibility of Otterham Parish Council, who are looking into it. 

24/09	Correspondence had been forwarded, but an offer had been received from LMP of £920.84 for cutting footpaths. Cllr Langley will speak to Mr Biscombe to see whether he will take these on.

24/10	Reports.  The clerk reported that Mowesi Marshgate are still doing well, and membership has risen to 17. Although the WI is small, they are very active and have fun. Cllr Penny reported that the Happy Crafters are going well, also with around 16 members, and that the Four Parishes Magazine which she edits is also still successful. Cllr Langley reported that the hall is going well, with well-attended regular events, although children’s party bookings have fallen off a little.  
 
24/11       Notice of Parish events, items for inclusion on future agenda and exchanges of information relevant to the Parish.  The Happy Crafters’ Christmas Bazaar will be on Saturday 23rd November in the hall. The Strawberry Supper this summer will be in aid of Camelford Show.  Cllr Langley reported that the show will be mainly cancelled again this year due to financial considerations, but the indoor part of the show will go ahead at the hall on Wednesday 14th August.

24/12	AOB. Cllr S Penny had the idea of starting a petition at the shop for the local bus service we need. It was noted that potholes are becoming a problem.

There being no further business, the meeting ended at 8.55pm.
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